
ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

AGENDA ITEM MEMO 

REGULAR MEETING 

  

SUBJECT: A Resolution Waiving Competitive Bidding Requirements and Authorizing the Purchase 

of Cobra Head Streetlights from Wesco Distribution  

 

Staff Contact: Blake Toliver, Superintendent of Electric Operations  

 

 

Summary: Rochelle Municipal Utilities currently has 2300+/- Cobra head streetlights deployed with 

just over 1000 converted to LED. The City of Rochelle has purchased streetlights from Wesco under the 

Sourcewell contract for 3 years. We wish to purchase a years’ worth of streetlights to continue replacing 

deteriorating infrastructure. A total of 360 Cobra Head Streetlights will be purchased for the year 2023. This quote 

was provided under the Sourcewell contract for streetlighting. We are asking to waive competitive bidding 

because Sourcewell completes the RFP process for their members. 

 

 

Funding Sources:  

Source: Budgeted Amount:  Proposed Expenditure:  

Electric Funds $100,000 $75,960 

   

   

   

 

 

Strategic Plan Goal Application: Infrastructure Effectiveness and Improvement 

 

 

Recommendation: Approve A Resolution Waiving Competitive Bidding Requirements and Authorizing the 

Purchase of Cobra Head Streetlights from Wesco Distribution 


